
 

 

 

Membership 

Our membership for Division #46 

ended up Sept. 2019 with 370 

members in 13 clubs.  This was a net 

gain of 6 new. The District of CA-Nev-

HI District ended with 11,109 and a 

loss of -357 members overall.  

The Torch 

Congratulations to the Turlock Club 

who gained 5 new members this 

month.  They went from 7 members to 

12.  Great Job!! 

Carry that torch proud Turlock.   

Who will get it next month?????? 

Membership growth numbers 
                                                Sept 2019            Oct 2019 

Atwater Winton         15    +    

Castle Atwater           28 

Greater Merced         30 

Greater Turlock        72     +3 =    75 

Groveland                   10            

Los Banos                   10     +2 =    12                  

Mariposa                     6 

Merced                        8 

Modesto                      44 

North Modesto          89    + 4 =     93 

Oakdale                      16     - 1   =   15  

Sonora                        35  

Turlock                        7     + 5 =     12 

As reported to KI by October 31st. 

REMEMBER TO GET NEW 

MEMBERS PUT IN. 😊 

 

 

 Division #46 NEWSLETTER 

Welcome to our 1st Division #45 

Newsletter 

This newsletter will be filled with 

information that will be important to 

our division in the next few months. 

Lori Rosman 

CA-NEV-Hi Division #46  

Lt. Governor 

lorialessi@msn.com 

(209) 324-7288 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 
 

#KIDS NEED KIWANIS 
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 CLE TRAINING 

One of the mandatory things we must do 

each year is go through Club Leadership 

Training.  If your club wants to earn 

“Distinguished” Club Status all club 

Presidents, Secretaries and Treasurers 

need to either attend this training or take 

it online.   “ASK ME HOW” if you missed 

this training.  

YOUTH PROTECTION GUIDELINES 

Make sure you have provided ALL club 

members with the Youth Protections 

guidelines.  This is an annual thing we must 

do.   

Make sure you have all Key Club Advisors and 

any other member who provide transportation 

up to date on the “Background Checks”.   They 

are good for two years.  You should be able to 

view on Secretary Portal.     

 

IGNITE YOUR PASSION!!!!! 

  

TRAINING OPPORTUNITY 

  New Secretary Portal Training 

Changes were made to the Secretary Portal that 

take effect on November 1st.  Come view the changes 

and/or train on the reporting.  Ask those questions 

you’ve always wanted to know.  Open to anyone in 

your club.  If you have always wanted to try the 

secretary position or have someone in mind for next 

year bring them.  

 Website Design through Kiwanis Int. 

Does your club have a website that is managed 

outside of Kiwanis Int?  If so, you may want to 

check out the PortalBuzz website available through 

KI. 

Adrian Crane from North Modesto Club will be 

training and showing the New website built for 

North Modesto Kiwanis.  It is very affordable and 

what a great way to promote your club. 

Nov. 14th @ 5:30 in Turlock at Winton, 

Ireland, Strom and Green Office.  

Bring your own dinner and drinks.  

KIWANIS CHILDREN’S FUND 

Did your club set money aside in your 

budget for a donation to the Kiwanis 

Children’s Fund? What does it fund? 

1. Service Leadership Programs 

2. Club and District Projects 

3. Disaster Relief 

4. The Eliminate Project 

5. Iodine Deficiency Disorders 

 

*** Hint!   Distinguished qualifier 

 

NEXT DCM 

January 11, 2020 (Saturday) is the next DCM 

in Sonora. 11-1 PM This will get us out of 

Valley Fog.  The time and place still being 

decided. MARK YOUR CALENDAR!! 

Thank you again for ALL your excitement at 

your INSTALLATIONS.  I really enjoyed 

meeting you all and celebrating a new year for 

you Kiwanis Clubs. 

 

 

 


